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the safe use of chromium antimony
titanium buff rutile (C.I. Pigment Brown
24) as a colorant for polymers intended
for use in contact with food.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Vir
D. Anand, Center for Food Safety and
Applied Nutrition (HFS–215), Food and
Drug Administration, 200 C St. SW.,
Washington, DC 20204, 202–418–3081.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Under the
Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act
(sec. 409(b)(5) (21 U.S.C. 348(b)(5))),
notice is given that a food additive
petition (FAP 8B4608) has been filed by
BASF Corp., 3000 Continental Dr.
North, Mt. Olive, NJ 07828–1234. The
petition proposes to amend the food
additive regulations to provide for the
safe use of chromium antimony
titanium buff rutile (C.I. Pigment Brown
24) as a colorant for polymers intended
for use in contact with food.

The agency has determined under 21
CFR 25.32(i) that this action is of the
type that does not individually or
cumulatively have a significant effect on
the human environment. Therefore,
neither an environmental assessment
nor an environmental impact statement
is required.

Dated: July 6, 1998.
Laura M. Tarantino,
Acting Director, Office of Premarket
Approval, Center for Food Safety and Applied
Nutrition.
[FR Doc. 98–19562 Filed 7–22–98; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4160–01–F

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Food and Drug Administration

[Docket No. 98F–0569]

Ticona; Filing of Food Additive Petition

AGENCY: Food and Drug Administration,
HHS.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: The Food and Drug
Administration (FDA) is announcing
that Ticona has filed a petition
proposing that the food additive
regulations be amended to provide for
the safe use of ethylene-norbornene
copolymers as articles or components of
articles in contact with dry food.
DATES: Written comments on the
petitioner’s environmental assessment
by August 24, 1998.
ADDRESSES: Submit written comments
to the Dockets Management Branch
(HFA–305), Food and Drug
Administration, 5630 Fishers Lane, rm.
1061, Rockville, MD 20852.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Julius Smith, Center for Food Safety and
Applied Nutrition (HFS–215), Food and
Drug Administration, 200 C St. SW.,
Washington, DC 20204, 202–418–3091.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Under the
Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act
(sec. 409(b)(5) (21 U.S.C. 348(b)(5))),
notice is given that a food additive
petition (FAP 8B4597) has been filed by
Ticona, c/o Keller and Heckman, 1001
G St. NW., suite 500 West, Washington,
DC 20001. The petition proposes to
amend the food additive regulations in
§ 177.1520 Olefin polymers (21 CFR
177.1520) to provide for the safe use of
ethylene-norbornene copolymers as
articles or components of articles in
contact with dry foods.

The potential environmental impact
of this action is being reviewed. To
encourage public participation
consistent with regulations issued under
the National Environmental Policy Act
(40 CFR 1501.4(b)), the agency is
placing the environmental assessment
submitted with the petition that is the
subject of this notice on public display
at the Dockets Management Branch
(address above) for public review and
comment. Interested persons may, on or
before August 24, 1998, submit to the
Dockets Management Branch (address
above) written comments. Two copies of
any comments are to be submitted,
except that individuals may submit one
copy. Comments are to be identified
with the docket number found in
brackets in the heading of this
document. Received comments may be
seen in the office above between 9 a.m.
and 4 p.m., Monday through Friday.
FDA will also place on public display
any amendments to, or comments on,
the petitioner’s environmental
assessment without further
announcement in the Federal Register.
If, based on its review, the agency finds
that an environmental impact statement
is not required and this petition results
in a regulation, the notice of availability
of the agency’s finding of no significant
impact and the evidence supporting that
finding will be published with the
regulation in the Federal Register in
accordance with 21 CFR 25.40(c).

Dated: July 6, 1998.

Laura M. Tarantino,
Acting Director, Office of Premarket
Approval, Center for Food Safety and Applied
Nutrition.
[FR Doc. 98–19561 Filed 7–22–98; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 4160–01–F

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Health Care Financing Administration

[HCFA–64, 64.21, 64.21U, 64.21P, 64.21UP,
64EC, 64.21E, 64.9P, 64.10P, 64.11A, 64.9d]

Agency Information Collection
Activities: Proposed Collection;
Comment Request

In compliance with the requirement
of section 3506(c)(2)(A) of the
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, the
Health Care Financing Administration
(HCFA), Department of Health and
Human Services, is publishing the
following summary of proposed
collections for public comment.
Interested persons are invited to send
comments regarding the burden
estimate or any other aspect of this
collection of information, including any
of the following subjects: (1) the
necessity and utility of the proposed
information collection for the proper
performance of the agency’s functions;
(2) the accuracy of the estimated
burden; (3) ways to enhance the quality,
utility, and clarity of the information to
be collected; and (4) the use of
automated collection techniques or
other forms of information technology to
minimize the information collection
burden.

Type of Information Collection
Request: Revision of a currently
approved collection;

Title of Information Collection:
Quarterly Medicaid Statement of
Expenditures for the Medical Assistance
Program.

Form Nos.: HCFA–64, 64.21, 64.21U,
64.21P, 64.21UP, 64EC, 64.21E, 64.9,
64.10, 64.10P, 64.11a, 64.9d;

Use: These new forms are revisions of
the currently approved collection report
Form HCFA–64. These forms will be
used by State Medicaid agencies to
report their actual CHIP-related
Medicaid expenditures and the numbers
of CHIP-related children, and other
children being served in the Medicaid
program, to the Health Care Financing
Administration (HCFA). The forms will
be used by the HCFA to ensure that the
appropriate level of Federal payments
for the State’s CHIP-related Medicaid
program expenditures are made in
accordance with the CHIP and related
Medicaid provisions of the BBA of 1997,
and to track, monitor, and evaluate the
numbers of CHIP-related children and
other individuals being served by the
Medicaid program.

Note: at this time Forms HCFA–
64.21E and HCFA–64EC of this package
are for States to report the numbers of
CHIP-related children and other
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children, by service delivery system,
that are served in States’ Medicaid
programs based on age categories.
However, we are continuing to work
with the States to develop an
appropriate format for States to report
the numbers of children, by service
delivery system, that are served in the
States’ Medicaid programs based on
Federal poverty income level categories
and under the age categories previously
requested. When this format is finalized
it will be incorporated into Forms
HCFA–21E and HCFA–64EC.

For a short description of the CHIP-
related Medicaid reporting forms, see
below:

• HCFA–64 Summary Sheet
Quarterly Medicaid Statement of

Expenditures for the Medical Assistance
Program, Summary Sheet. The form
HCFA–64 summary sheet is a one-page
summary sheet summarizing the total
expenditures reported for the quarter.
The remaining forms provide additional
detail and support the entries made on
the summary sheet.

• HCFA–64.9
Quarterly Medicaid Statement of

Expenditures for the Medical Assistance
Program , Expenditures in this Quarter.
The form HCFA–64.9 is comprised of
two pages that are used for detailing, by
category, current quarter program
expenditures by type of service (e.g.,
clinical services, dental services). The
total figures from the form HCFA–64.9
are transferred to the form HCFA–64
Summary Sheet, Line 6, columns (a) and
(b). A separate copy of the form HCFA–
64.9 must also be submitted for each
waiver granted to the State agency for
which expenditures have been incurred.
The total waiver figures are already
incorporated in the expenditures
reported on the ‘‘base’’ (one form) form
HCFA–64.9.

• HCFA–64.9p
Quarterly Medicaid Statement of

Expenditures for the Medical Assistance
Program, Prior Period Adjustment. The
form HCFA–64.9p supports claims or
adjustments for prior period (years)
which are transferred to the form
HCFA–64 summary sheet and noted on
Lines 7, 8, 10.A., and 10.B., columns (a)
and (b). It contains the same service
categories as the form HCFA–64.9. This
two-page form details the program
expenditures, by category, arraying the
expenditures by fiscal year. A separate
form HCFA–64.9p is prepared to
support each fiscal year and each line
entry (Lines 7, 8, 10.A., and 10.B.) on
the summary sheet. If the prior period
adjustment includes waiver-related

expenditures, a separate form HCFA–
64.9p must be filed for each waiver
including HCBS waivers.

• HCFA–64.9d
Allocation of Disproportionate Share

Hospital Payment Adjustments to
Applicable FFYs. The form HCFA–
64.9d has been created to track
payments of DSH by Federal Fiscal
Year. This one page form details, by
Inpatient Hospital Services and Mental
Health Facility Services, details the
allotment and DSH payments by Federal
Fiscal Years. This is authorized under
§ 1923(f) of the Act.

• HCFA–64.10
Expenditures for State and Local

Administration for the Medical
Assistance Program, Expenditures in
this Quarter. The form HCFA–64.10
supports administrative expenditures
reported on the summary sheet. This
one page form details, by category, the
current quarter expenditures for
administering the Medicaid program.
The total figures from the ‘‘base’’ form
HCFA–64.10 summary sheet. The State
agency must also file a separate form
HCFA–64.10 or each of its waivers
granted to the State agency for which
expenditures have been incurred. The
waiver expenditures reported on a
supporting form HCFA–64.10 are
already included with the overall
expenditures reported on the ‘‘base’’
form HCFA–64.10.

• HCFA–64.10p
Expenditures for State and Local

Administration for the Medical
Assistance Program, Prior Period
Adjustments. The form HCFA–64.10p is
similar to the form HCFA–64.10 except
that it addresses adjustments to prior
period expenditures. The totals from the
form HCFA–64.10p are transferred to
the form HCFA–64 summary sheet,
Lines 7, or 8, or 10.A., or 10.B., columns
(c) and (d). A separate form HCFA–
64.10p must be completed for each line
item entry, by fiscal year, on the
summary sheet.

• HCFA–64.11
Summary Total of Receipts from form

HCFA–64.11A. The form HCFA–64.11
has been created to summarize the
information reported on the various
HCFA–64.11a forms. This is authorized
under § 1903(w) of the Act.

• HCFA–64.11A
Actual Receipts by Plan Name. The

form HCFA–64.11a has been created to
report the actual receipts by plan names
from provider-related donation and
health care related taxes, fees and

assessments. This is authorized under
§ 1903(w) of the Act.

• There are no forms numbered 64.1
through 64.8 because of form
development and redevelopment over
the years. There are also no forms
detailing items 9.B. through 9.E. of the
summary sheet because there is no need
for further breakdown of these figures
for reimbursement calculations.

HCFA–64.21 Quarterly Medical
Assistance Expenditure By Children’s
Health Insurance Program Expenditure
Categories. States will use this form to
report current quarter expenditures for
children who are determined
presumptively eligible under section
1920A of the Act.

HCFA–64.21U Quarterly Medical
Assistance Expenditure Categories by
Children’s Health Insurance Program
Expenditure Categories. States will use
this form to report current quarter
expenditures described under section
1905(u)(2) and 1905(u)(3) of the Act.

HCFA–64.21P Quarterly Medical
Assistance Expenditures By Children’s
Health Insurance Program expenditure
categories. States will use this form to
report prior period expenditures for
children who are determined
presumptively eligible under section
1920A of the Act.

HCFA–64.21UP Quarterly Medical
Assistance Expenditures by Children’s
Health Insurance Program Expenditure
Categories, Prior Period Expenditures.
States will use this form to report prior
period expenditures described under
section 1905(u)(2) and (3) of the Act.

HCFA–64.21E Number of Children
Served Related to Children’s Health
Insurance Program. States use this form
to report the numbers of CHIP-related
children, by service delivery system,
that are served in the States’ Medicaid
programs based on age categories.

Note: HCFA is working with States to
develop an appropriate format for States
to report numbers of CHIP-related
children, by service delivery system,
that are served in the States’ Medicaid
programs related to CHIP based on
Federal poverty income level categories
and under the age categories previously
requested. When the format is finalized
it will be incorporated into this form.

HCFA–64EC Number of Children
Served Related to Children’s Health
Insurance Program. States use this form
to report the numbers of children (other
than CHIP-related children), by service
delivery system, that are served in the
States’ Medicaid programs based on age
categories. Note: HCFA is working with
States to develop an appropriate format
for States to report numbers of children
(other than CHIP-related children), by
service delivery system, that are served
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in the Medicaid program based on
Federal poverty income level categories
and under the age categories previously
requested. When the format is finalized
it will be incorporated into this form.

Frequency: Quarterly;
Affected Public: State and Federal

government;
Number of Respondents: 56;
Total Annual Responses: 224;
Total Annual Hours: 16,464.
To obtain copies of the supporting

statement for the proposed paperwork
collections referenced above, access
HCFA’s WEB SITE ADDRESS at http://
www.hcfa.gov/regs/prdact95.htm, or E-
mail your request, including your
address and phone number, to
Paperwork@hcfa.gov, or call the Reports
Clearance Office on (410) 786–1326.
Written comments and
recommendations for the proposed
information collections must be mailed
within 60 days of this notice directly to
the HCFA Paperwork Clearance Officer
designated at the following address:
HCFA, Office of Information Services,
Security and Standards Group, Division
of HCFA Enterprise Standards,
Attention: John Rudolph, Room C2–26–
17, 7500 Security Boulevard, Baltimore,
Maryland 21244–1850.

Dated: July 9, 1998.
John P. Burke III,
HCFA Reports Clearance Officer, Division of
HCFA Enterprise Standards, Security and
Standards Group, Health Care Financing
Administration.
[FR Doc. 98–19577 Filed 7–22–98; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4120–03–P

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Health Care Financing Administration

[HCFA–R–235]

Agency Information Collection
Activities: Submission for OMB
Review; Comment Request

In compliance with the requirement
of section 3506(c)(2)(A) of the
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, the
Health Care Financing Administration
(HCFA), Department of Health and
Human Services, has submitted to the
Office of Management and Budget
(OMB) the following proposal for the
collection of information. Interested
persons are invited to send comments
regarding the burden estimate or any
other aspect of this collection of
information, including any of the
following subjects: (1) the necessity and
utility of the proposed information
collection for the proper performance of
the agency’s functions; (2) the accuracy

of the estimated burden; (3) ways to
enhance the quality, utility, and clarity
of the information to be collected; and
(4) the use of automated collection
techniques or other forms of information
technology to minimize the information
collection burden.

Type of Information Collection
Request: New Collection; Title of
Information Collection: Data Use
Agreement Information Collection
Requirements, model agreement, and
Supporting regulations; Form No.:
HCFA–R–235; Use: The agreement
addresses the conditions under which
HCFA will disclose and the User will
maintain HCFA data that are protected
by the Privacy Act of 1974, 552a.
Frequency: On occasion; Affected
Public: Business of other for-profit, not-
for-profit institutions; Number of
Respondents: 1,500; Total Annual
Responses: 1,500; Total Annual Hours:
750.

To obtain copies of the supporting
statement for the proposed paperwork
collections referenced above, E-mail
your request, including your address
and phone number, to
Paperwork@hcfa.gov, or call the Reports
Clearance Office on (410) 786–1326.
Written comments and
recommendations for the proposed
information collections must be mailed
within 30 days of this notice directly to
the OMB Desk Officer designated at the
following address: OMB Human
Resources and Housing Branch,
Attention: Allison Eydt, New Executive
Office Building, Room 10235,
Washington, D.C. 20503.

Dated: July 14, 1998.
John P. Burke III,
HCFA Reports Clearance Officer, HCFA,
Office of Information Services, Security and
Standards Group, Division of HCFA
Enterprise Standards.
[FR Doc. 98–19574 Filed 7–22–98; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4120–03–P

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

National Institutes of Health

National Cancer Institute; Notice of
Closed Meeting

Pursuant to section 10(d) of the
Federal Advisory Committee Act, as
amended (5 U.S.C. Appendix 2), notice
is hereby given of the following
meeting.

The meeting will be closed to the
public in accordance with the
provisions set forth in sections
552b(c)(4) and 552b(c)(6), Title 5 U.S.C.,
as amended. The grant applications and

the discussions could disclose
confidential trade secrets or commercial
property such as patentable material,
and personal information concerning
individuals associated with the grant
applications, the disclosure of which
would constitute a clearly unwarranted
invasion of personal privacy.

Name of Committee: National Cancer
Institute Special Emphasis Panel, NCI
Scholars Program Applications Review
Meeting.

Date: August 6–7, 1998.
Time: 6:30 pm to 5:00 pm.
Agenda: To review and evaluate grant

applications.
Place: 6130 Executive Blvd., 6th Floor,

Rockville, MD 20852.
Contact Person: Mary Bell, Scientific

Review Administrator, Grants Review
Branch, National Cancer Institute, National
Institutes of Health, 6130 Executive
Boulevard, Rockville, MD 20892.

This notice is being published less than 15
days prior to the meeting due to the timing
limitations imposed by the review and
funding cycle.
(Catalogue of Federal Domestic Assistance
Program Nos. 93.392, Cancer Construction;
93.393, Cancer Cause and Prevention
Research; 93.394, Cancer Detection and
Diagnosis Research; 93.395, Cancer
Treatment Research; 93.396, Cancer Biology
Research; 93.397, Cancer Centers Support;
93.398, Cancer Research Manpower; 93.399,
Cancer Control, National Institutes of Health,
HHS)

Dated: July 15, 1998
LaVerne Y. Stringfield,
Committee Management Officer, NIH.
[FR Doc. 98–19663 Filed 7–22–98; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4140–01–M

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

National Institutes of Health

National Institute on Alcohol Abuse
and Alcoholism; Notice of Closed
Meeting

Pursuant to section 10(d) of the
Federal Advisory Committee Act, as
amended (5 U.S.C. Appendix 2), notice
is hereby given of the following
meeting.

The meeting will be closed to the
public in accordance with the
provisions set forth in sections
552b(c)(4) and 552b(c)(6), Title 5 U.S.C.,
as amended. The grant applications and
the discussions could disclose
confidential trade secrets or commercial
property such as patentable material,
and personal information concerning
individuals associated with the grant
applications, the disclosure of which
would constitute a clearly unwarranted
invasion of personal privacy.
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